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June 17, 2020 

 

 

Dear Sisters and Brothers of Wisconsin 

 
Kenneth Gorgen, the new Grand Master, an-

nounced the opening of Lodge meetings effec-

tive July 1. On June 7, I sent an email to the 

Worthy Matrons of Subordinate Chapters in 

Wisconsin asking them to consult their mem-

bers about opening Eastern Star for meetings.  

All but 3 chapters have responded that the 

earliest they think meetings should be held is 

September.  They also feel that waiting past 

September will be fine if conditions warrant it.  

When Eastern Star opens, I think that we 

should open fully for meetings and events.   

All Eastern Star meetings and events are sus-

pended through August 31. 2020.  In August 

we will look at what the conditions are at that 

time and decide when to open. 

WGP Ian, Grand Lecturer Rosie and I have 

planned events starting in September and will 

announce the dates soon.  5 Chapters will be 

holding 125th Anniversaries this year and their 

events have also been scheduled.  We look 

forward to being able to see all of you soon. 

 

Laramie Reissner Ian Watts  

Worthy Grand Matron Worthy Grand Patron 

 

From Our Grand Chaplain . . . 

 

God of Love and Hope, 
 

You make the world and we know You care for 

all creation, but the world feels strange and 

scary right now.  Our news is full of infor-

mation about the Covid Pandemic and the riot-

ing that is going on throughout our coun-

try.  Many people are worried that they and 

their family members might get ill or that they 

will get hurt with all the shootings and unrest 
in the cities.   

We pray for those who are caring for the sick, 

for those who are working to discover a vac-

cine for this virus and for those who are seek-

ing justice. 
 

We thank You for being with us during these 

anxious times and we pray that You will keep 

us safe and help us to find peace.   May we put 

our trust in You and remember that You are 

the Almighty God who loves his children and 
always watches over us. In Jesus name, Amen. 

 

Joan Burr, Grand Chaplain 

 

 

Worthy Grand Matron  
Laramie Reissner 
PO Box 129 
Hayward  WI  54843 
715 651-6221 

Lreissner102@hotmail.com 



 

Mark Your Calendars! 
 

If you noticed, WGM Laramie stated in her let-

ter (previous page) that events are being 

planned, starting on September, in the hopes 

that meetings and activities can resume at that 

time. Here are some of the dates for planned 

activities; stay tuned for details. Mark your 

calendars for something to look forward to! 

 

Sept 11-13 Exchange with Minnesota 

 19 Ritualistic Workshop 

Oct   3 Martha Chapter’s 125
th

 Anniv  

 24 Ritualistic Workshop  

Nov 14 Holiday Party - South  

 15 Holiday Party -North    

Dec   5 Dousman Christmas   

 

Feb  20 Vega Chapter’s 125
th

 Anniv 

 27 IL Exchange   

 28 Janesville’s 125
th

 Anniversary  

Mar 18 Union Grove’s 125
th

 Anniv  

 20 St. Patrick’s at Three Pillars 

 21 Tea with Laramie in Fond du Lac 

Apr   6 Electa’s 125
th

 Anniversary 

 10 Tea with WGM in Clear Lake 

 17 Wine and Chocolate Event 

  sponsored by SE & Triwaukee  

 29 MN Grand Chapter in St Cloud 

 

May 16-20 Grand Chapter in Stevens Point 

************************************* 

 

Annual Report Time! 
 
Chapter Secretaries, July starts the new fiscal year 
for Wisconsin Eastern Star, and so it’s time to count 
up all your Chapter members, add those who have 
joined the Chapter during the past year to the list, 

and note those who did not make it to the end of the 

year with the Chapter. It is also the time to let Grand 
Chapter know what you have been doing in your 
home communities. You don’t need to list the Chap-
ter’s contributions to Grand Chapter charities – we 
already know that. When you have finished counting 
all this, figure your Chapter’s assessment to Grand 
Chapter and send it with the report to the Grand 
Chapter office before July 31st.  Remember, you do 
NOT pay per capita for Perpetual Members (that is 
paid by their “buy-in” to Perpetual Membership). 
 
Because my last day as Grand Secretary will be July 
31st, I am asking each of you Secretaries to get your 
Annual Report in as soon as possible so that I can 
prepare the Grand Chapter’s annual report to Gen-

eral Grand before I leave. Thank you in advance for 
your cooperation. 
************************************* 
 

Hermanas y Hermanos, 

 

Salgo al mundo sin saber que pruebas me 

pueden esperar en el viaje de la vida. No esta-

re consternado porque nuestro Padre Celestial 

ha prometido fortalecerme y sostenerme con la 

mano derecho de Su poder. Despedida. 

 

It has truly been my privilege to have served 

the members of Eastern Star in Wisconsin as 

your Grand Secretary for the past five years. If 

I could bring the tropics to Wisconsin, I would 

love to serve another five years. I will miss you 

and think of you often. 

 

There is a limit to how much I can take with 

me, so I am leaving some of my “precious 
stuff” for some of you: 

 

To WGM Laramie, I’m leaving all the tea cups 

and saucers I missed giving you before. WGP 

Ian, I’m leaving the old OES sign from the 

Community Service board in Dousman. PGP 

Ray Radtke, you get the can of WD-80 (and a 

can of new stuff that actually works). Ruthann 

Watts, I leave for you all my Minion posters. 

Darlene Radtke, I’m leaving you a life-time 

supply of shredded paper for your compost 

pile. PGP Dave Schreier, you are welcome to 

any k-cups I leave behind. PGM Brenda 

Gaulke, I’m sure I won’t leave any flip-flops 

behind, but if I do, they are yours. Also any 

slippers. PGM Laurie Twardy, I have some pea-

cock feathers you can have for your next  boB 

the Peacock.  

 

 

PGM Rosie, I am leaving for you the pink 3-

ring binders. I tried to use them up, but . . . .  

AGM Terri, I leave for you the purple pens. Neil 

and Deb Schulze get any M&M’s left in the 

Clavinova. But most of all, Lloyd Pontow, I’m 

leaving you in charge of my spirit friend. 

Please don’t let the Grand Lodge Secretary run 

her off! 

************************************* 

Many Thanks 
 

Dear Grand Chapter of OES, 

 

Many thanks for your generous donation to 

OccuPaws, which enables us to place guide 

dogs at no charge to the blind in Wisconsin! 

Your support is greatly appreciated and it ena-

bles us to continue our work helping others to 

live independent lives. 

 

Thank You! 

Marlette Larson 

Board of Directors 



 

 

 

Communication from our  

Most Worthy Grand Matron 
 

 

 

Most of you have probably seen – or heard about this information, but – JUST TO BE SURE THERE ARE 

NO MISUNDERSTANDINGS – the last three letters sent out from the Most Worthy Grand Matron are 

being included here, along with some of the posts from her page on the General Grand Chapter’s web-

site (www.easternstar.org). 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Most Worthy Grand Matron’s web page, 5/23/2020 

 
 

My Sisters and Brothers, 
 
In these unusual and challenging times of the pandemic, I would like to share this 
quote with you: “When one door of happiness closes, another opens, but often we 
look so 
long at the closed door that we do not see the one that has been opened for us.” --
Helen 

Keller. 
 
My Sisters and Brothers, let us not look too long at the closed door and miss the op-
portunity of the open door that can show us how to look with fresh eyes and appreci-
ation for what we have taking for granted. We miss seeing each other; we miss 
hugs; we miss smiles; we miss comforting Ritual; we miss having carry-in dinners; we 
miss the fellowship—we miss Eastern Star! When we can safely begin again let’s fill 
our Chapter Rooms, let’s be kind and loving, let’s return to the Eastern Star of old 
and begin anew. When it is safe, my friends, we will have a splendid opportunity to 
make it happen! 

 
In friendship and 
love,  
Marianne Shenefelt 
Most Worthy Grand Matron 

 

 

http://www.easternstar.org/


 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Most Worthy Grand Matron’s web page, “OES STRONG” on 6/13/2020 

 

 

 
 

FARMER’S  BREAKFAST PRAYER 
 
A while back I read a story of a visiting pastor who attended a men's breakfast in 
the middle of a rural farming area of the country.  The group had asked an older 
farmer, decked out in bib overalls, to say grace for the morning breakfast. 
 
"Lord, I hate buttermilk", the farmer began. The visiting pastor opened one eye to 
glance at the farmer and wonder where this was going.  The farmer loudly proclaimed, 
"Lord, I hate lard."  Now the pastor was growing concerned.  Without missing a beat, 
the farmer continued, "And Lord, you know I don't much care for raw white flour."  The 
pastor once again opened an eye to glance around the room and saw that he wasn't 
the only one to feel uncomfortable. 
 
Then the farmer added, "But Lord, when you mix them all together and bake them, I 
do love warm fresh biscuits.  So, Lord, when things come up that we don't like, when 
life gets hard, when we don't understand what you're saying to us, help us to just re-
lax and wait until you are done mixing.  It will probably be even better than biscuits.  
Amen." 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


